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******************************************************* 

Board Meeting 10 AM first Monday each month.  

General meeting 10 AM third Monday each month 

Classes set up at 9:30 and start at 10 AM unless 

stated otherwise, and go for various lengths of 

time.  

Sit & Stitch gather at 9:30, meets 10 to noon  

Hand stitching follows General meeting, bring a 

lunch.  

See articles for more information 

APRIL 

4   Board meeting & newsletter deadline 

      All members are welcome to attend the    

            Board meetings. Gazette deadline is 

 midnight tonight. 

       SPECIAL 1-time collection of household goods    

       for refugees. See info on p.  7 

 

11 CLASS: Fractured Log Cabin  9AM set-up! 

              with Mary Ann Dennis 

18   General meeting 10 am:   

Linda Hungerford “The Big Stitch”  

Hands-on program! Kits provided but also 

watch e-Blast for a few supplies to bring 

 

25  NO Sit & Stitch today...gone to  

Paducah! See you next month! 

MAY 

2  Board meeting & newsletter deadline 

      All members are welcome to attend the    

            Board meetings. Gazette deadline is 

 midnight tonight 

9 CLASS: MYSTERY QUILT— 9:00 setup 

      Inspired by  Van Gogh colors 

       with Sunnie Malesky 

16  General meeting 10 am:   

 Mothers Day special quilt show  

            and exhibits     

23  Sit & Stitch : You can sit, or you   

        can stitch, or you can do both 

30  Sit & Stitch: Need some help to finish  

            a class project? We are here for     

            you! 
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CONTACT ALL STARS 
The All Star Quilters’ Guild meets every Monday at:  

 First Christian Church, 11924 San Jose Blvd., Jacksonville, Florida 32223 

Mailing address: All Star Quilters Guild, P.O. Box 23772; Jacksonville FL 32241-3772 

Website: https://www.allstarquilters.org/                 Facebook page: CLICK HERE 

Officers & Committee Chairs:  CLICK HERE 

  Minutes of  March ’22 Meeting 

 

The meeting was called to order by Pat D’Elia at 10:00 

a.m. Please silence all cell phones. 

Thought for the day by Thomas Edison “When you 

have exhausted all possibilities, remember this: you 

haven’t.” 

The February Guild minutes were approved; motion 

made by Jill Kelly and seconded by Patty Wallace.   

President, Pat D’Elia 

The board voted to make masks optional. 

Daytona Quilt Show trip had 43 ladies on the bus, with 

7 of those being from Friendship Guild.  The guild paid 

$362 toward the trip. 

Food Bank drive is happening now with Vondy Hilbert 

outside taking your donations. 

Patty Wallace has made a request for assistance for 

35 Ukranians who have arrived in Jacksonville via 

Catholic Charities.  She needs bedding for twin beds. 

Charity organizations under consideration for next raf-

fle proceeds are:   

Sunnie Malesky - Volunteers in Medicine 

Sondie Frus - Lutheran Social Services 

Valerie Bennett - HerSpace 

Vice President, Linda Wilson 

Linda would like to collect heart pillows and Me Dolls 

for QuiltFest if any members are willing to make them.  

The show will be September 15-17, 9:00 am to 5:00 

pm; entrance fee will be $14 unless you volunteer, and 

free entry for volunteers is only for the day they volun-

teer.  Quilt registration will begin on line on April 1 and 

run through July 25.  Cost of entering a quilt is $18 for 

guild members and $25 non-guild members.  Quilt take

-in will be September 3 at the church.  The guild table 

needs a person to head up a committee to handle the 

table.  Kathi Thompson will handle Quilters Walk which 

will have 2 baskets, i.e. sewing and quilting items, and 

one non-sewing and quilting items.  She will be collect-

ing  black and white fabrics for one of the baskets. 

For QuiltFest Raney Manning and Bobbie Redshaw 

will make a table poster, and are collecting photos for 

the poster. 

The program for April will be Linda Hungerford speak-

ing on “The Big Stitch", and will have a small supply 

list. 

Quilts of Valor, Linda Marsh 

Four Quilts of Valor were awarded during the last 2 

weeks by Linda Marsh and Barbara Nichols.  Barbara 

is not present today due to a cold.  One of the quilts 

awarded was made by members Marsha Bookstaver, 

Carol Vonderheide and Candy Schlatt.  Their quilt was 

awarded to a  30-year Army veteran who fought in the 

Vietnam War. 

 

Quilt of Valor Foundation awarded their 300,000th quilt 

to Florida Congressman Michael Waltz in Florida’s 6th 

Congressional District.  The quilt was awarded during 

the Daytona Quilt Show. 

Publicity, Sondie Frus 

Requested anyone using FaceBook to please mention 

QuiltFest 2022 on that platform. 

Community Service, Corresponding Secretary, Terri 

Chamberlain 

Vondy Hilbert reported that she collected $555 in cash 

this morning for the Food Bank, and $175 in food. 

Terri Chamberlain         Continued next page... 

https://www.allstarquilters.org/
https://www.facebook.com/allstarquilters
https://www.allstarquilters.org/officers-and-board-2021.html
https://www.allstarquilters.org/officers-and-board-2021.html
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 collected 24 quilts and 13 pillowcases today. 

Sharon Buquo - Has collected 26 quilts for the spring 

Honor Flight to Washington, D.C.  She need 24 more 

wheelchair size quilts for the fall Honor Flight attendees. 

Mary Anne Dennis donated 36 utility bags. 

Terri sent out one card to Laura Rowe due to a fall.  

Treasurer Ellen Ford 

Balance is $9,183.70.   

Pat D’Elia made a $1,000.00 donation from the guild to 

the church following a vote taken by the board and guild 

membership. 

Library, Vicki Zoller  

The Guild challenge will be Beatles song titles.  There 

are 227 to choose from.   

The library is open today. 

Webmaster, Pris Roehm 

The website has been updated with information on the 

following classes:  (1) Fractured Log Cabin class on 

April 11 taught by Mary Anne Dennis for $10; (2) Strippy 

Stars on July 25 to be taught by Janet Wells for $20; (3) 

Linda Hahn will teach a class on paper-piecing on 

2/27/2023. 

Cinnamon’s Summer Youth Camp, Pat D’Elia 

Pat stated the guild would pay $150 to sponsor a youth 

at Cinnamon’s Summer Youth Camp and asked for 

members to nominate someone they know. 

Featured Quilter, Donna Caldarise.  Cindy Campbell 

was the featured quilter for this month. 

Membership Susan Sharpe 

We have 68 members present, with 5 (4 members and 1 

guest) on Zoom.  We have 2 visitors (Marilyn Holman 

and Gale Wrigley) and 3 new members (Sheila Schuler, 

Gale Wrigley and Sandra Kaye). 

Total members for 2022 so far is 137.  

Sherry Verrell volunteered to assist Susan at the mem-

bership table. 

Quilt Mother 2023, Kathi Thompson 

The QuiltFest theme for 2023 is Sew Full of Whimsy. 

Kathi has kits/blocks to follow that theme.  See her to 

obtain a kit and help with that project. 

Sit and Stitch, Sherry Verell 

Will be held on March 28; none in April; and May 23 and 

30 for May. 

Spring Retreat, Elaine Brett 

Will be held May 19, 20 and 21 at the Orange Park Ma-

sonic Lodge.  There are 32 openings; cost is $50.  You 

must be an All Star member to attend. 

 

PAT'S POST 

By Pat D’elia 

April, already. Amazing! 

Lots to do and decide. We are very busy, in-

deed. 

There are classes to sign up for,  Spring Re-

treat to attend,, opportunities to help with many 

guild activities,  QuiltFest to prepare for, ( reg-

istration is OPEN), and Ways and Means has 

added two new events for later in the year. Be 

sure to stay informed and enjoy everything you 

can. 

We will be sitting at tables for this month's guild 

meeting.  Our program will be about stitching. 

We will have a hands-on workshop to teach us 

new techniques.  Kits are prepared and you will 

get to play at the meeting. What fun! 

See you then, 

Pat                                          

Education, Ellen Cannon 

Classes scheduled include Fractured Log Cabin to be 

taught by Mary Anne Dennis on April 11.  Set up will be 

at 9:00 a.m. with class beginning at 9:30 a.m. 

There will be a Mystery Quilt by Sunnie Malesky on May 

9, which will be a van Gogh type quilt. 

Janet Wells will teach a class on July 25 called Strippy 

Stars; you must buy a special ruler by Creative Grids for 

$21.99; price of class will be $20. 

Equipment, Delia Bright.  New microphone is here!  

(and what a difference) 

Ways and Means 

Patty Wallace volunteered to lead Ways and Means; 

Delia Bright and Jill Kelly will help. 

Program by Lynn Painter “Quilting with Wool”. 

Show and Tell.  The meeting was adjourned at 12:02 

p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda Marsh 

Recording Secretary 
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PROGRAMS 

By Linda Wilson 

At the March 21 Guild meeting Lynn Painter 

talked about the various forms of wool used for 

quilting and displayed some of the beautiful piec-

es of artwork that she had crafted from wool.  

Following is a summary of future programs 

planned. 

April 18  “Big Stitch Quilting and More” - Linda 

Hungerford will present information on various 

specialty hand stitches to use when quilting: Kan-

tha, Boro, Boho, Sashiko, Kawandi and “visible 

mending.” We will also work on a mini project 

during her presentation with fabric and thread 

provided by the guild. A supply list will be availa-

ble before the meeting.  

If you are interested in learning more about Linda 

and her work, go to her blog:  

www.FlourishingPalms.blogspot.com . 

May 16   “Mothers Day” - We will honor and re-

member our mothers, Grandmothers, great-

grandmothers and aunts by showing quilts they 

passed down to us and telling a little bit about the 

quilt and tthe quilter. In addition, we will set up a 

few tables so that if you have mementoes or pic-

tures that tell a little about your mother or grand-

mother you will be able to display them. 

June 20   Kathryn D’Elia, Pat’s daughter, is an 

artist and teacher. She will talk to us about 

choosing color. 

July 18 Challenge Reveal.  

August 15 Sandra Kaye - Modern quilts 

September 19 “Quilt Chat: A Sampler of 

Samplers” with Sunnie Malesky.  Several mem-

bers who have made sampler quilts will present 

their quilts. Sunnie will interview each member 

about her quilt to learn about the history of the 

quilt and the techniques used to create it. 

October 17 Patty Wallace and the Ways and 

Means Committee - Tea Party 

Wear your prettiest hat or bonnet. There will be 

food, short talks about various aspects of quilting 

EDUCATION 

By Ellen Cannon 

I know as a lot of you read this article you are 

getting ready for your Fractured Log Cabin 

class.Mary Anne Dennis will be teaching that 

class on Monday, April 11th.  Class set up will  

begin at 9:00 AM, class will start at 9:30.  Be 

sure you have all your “homework” done and you 

have packed all your sewing machine parts.  It is 

so frustrating to get to class and realize you left 

your foot pedal or bobbins at home.  Oh, by the 

way, don’t forget your lunch! 

The next one is going to be a fun mystery, in-

spired by the colors of Van Gogh (your choice!). 

If you have ever taken a class from Sunnie 

Malesky you know you are in for a fun day.  The 

name of the class is “Vincent in Arles”, sounds 

intriguing, doesn’t it?  The class is scheduled for 

May 9th, set up begins at 9:00, class starts at  

9:30 AM.  The supply list is on the website and 

the fee is $10.00. 

July 25th will be the Stripy Stars quilt, taught 

by Janet Wells.  This is the one you get to use 

those jelly rolls you have been saving!  This class 

will be $20.00. 

In August Vicki Zoller will teach “circles”!  

Stay tuned for the date and more information. 

Come by the education table and sign up for a 

class.  Classes in this guild are  the best deal go-

ing. 

and other fun activities. 

November 21  TBD - Note: this date may be 

changed because it falls during 

Thanksgiving week. 

December 19  It’s Holiday time - program TBD. 

 

http://www.FlourishingPalms.blogspot.com
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2022 Guild Challenge:  

Beatles Song Titles 

By Vicki Zoller 

Dear Prudence, 

Have you heard about the 2022 All Star Chal-

lenge?  Choose a Beatles song title as your inspi-

ration.  Were the Beatles before your time (Hah!) 

or do you need to refresh your memory?  Just go 

to the Guild website, www.allstarquilters.org.  Go 

to MIsc. and you will find a link to a list of all the 

songs. 

You will also final the rules (there aren't many) and 

other details about the Challenge. 

The big reveal is at the July general meeting, so 

now is the time to rise up from your Golden Slum-

bers, Get Back, and start sewing, Honey Pie. 

I am generally a nocturnal kind of guy, but I can't 

wait to see all the cool Challenge quilts in July. 

All My Loving, 

  Rocky  

      Raccoon 

QUILTFEST REPORT 

by Linda Wilson 

Work is proceeding on this year’s QuiltFest, the 

first since 2019 when Covid disrupted all our lives. 

Guild Table 

● Sandra Kaye has volunteered to manage this 

year’s  Guild table at the show. Guild members 

who volunteer at the Guild table will answer ques-

tions about the guild, sell tickets for the raffle of the 

Guild’s opportunity quilt, and generally represent 

the guild to the public. Remember, if you volunteer 

at the Guild table, free admission to the show is 

not available. Free admission is given to volun-

teers for QuiltFest  jobs, such as white glove, quilt-

ers walk, etc. 

This year the Guild Outreach display has been 

consolidated with the Guild table. Guild Outreach 

provides information about the Guild, such as our 

charitable activities and other ways we interact 

with the public.   Bobbie  Redshaw and her daugh-

ter, Raney Manning, made the informational poster 

for the 2019 show, and they will update it for this 

year’s show. The poster will be on display at the 

Guild table so that Guild members working at the 

table can answer questions about All Stars (and 

maybe recruit some new members).  

Silent Auction 

● Guild members can donate small quilts for the 

silent auction. Quilts should be no more than 24” 

by 24” and no smaller than 8” square (no orphan 

blocks please). The chair for the silent auction has 

challenged each guild to provide up to 25 quilts per 

guild. 

● If you have a small quilt that you would like to 

donate to the silent auction, you can give your   

quilt   to   any   of   the   Guild’s   QuiltFest   repre-

sentatives:   June   Daniels,   Pat   D’Elia, Sondie 

Frus, Veronica Potter, Susan Sharpe and Linda 

Wilson. 

● Proceeds from the auction go to the Shriners 

transportation fund. 

Some reminders about this year’s QuiltFest: 

● Registration online began on April 1 and will end 

on July 25.  

● The   registration   form,   along   with   instruc-

tions   for   entering   your   quilt,   is   online   at 

www.quiltfestjax.com .  

● I have paper forms if you would rather not reg-

ister on line. 

● If   you   are   mailing   your   quilt,   the   quilt   

must   be   received   between   August   20   and 

September 1, 2022. 

● Please make sure your quilt is free from offen-

sive odors (cigarette smoke, perfume, pet 

odors) as these quilts will not be accepted. 

● Quilt take-in is Saturday, September 3 (Labor 

Day weekend) from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

at the church..  
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COMMUNITY SERVICE 

By Terri Chamberlain 

APPLAUSE 

March Food Bank -Vondy Hilbert 

Food estimate $175.00 

Food Bank Cash/Checks $590.00 

Total - $765.00 

Safe Harbor- 4 quilts and a pillowcase delivered 

by Mary Anne Denmark 

APPEAL 

Honor Flight quilts - sizes 36x36 or 40x40.  

Utility Bags for downtown DESC (Downtown Ecu-

menical Services)  See Mary Anne Dennis for fab-

ric or if you have upholstery fabric to donate.  

We can only accept finished quilts. Sizes are 

listed in your membership directory. Batting and 

backing can be provided.  Quilting can be as sim-

ple as Stitch-in-a-Ditch or just tied.   

We will not be publishing a list of quilters at this 

time.  

All Stars, thank you for sharing your generosity 

and talent.  

Community Service Team - 

Sharon Buquo - Fabric Table & Batting 

Vondy Hilbert - Food Bank 

Laura Rowe - Contact & deliveries of donations.    

Terri Chamberlain - Community Service Chairman 

Vote for our 2022 Charity 

We will be voting for a charity to receive funds from 

our 2022 Raffle Quilt. Please take some time to 

learn about them so you can make your best vote. 

Any charity not selected for this year can be nomi-

nated for next year. We like to choose just one so 

our donation can be a real help for a worthy cause. 

  

1) HerSPACE : A Transitional Living Facility run by 

the Northeast Florida Women Veterans .This 

home-like setting (at Jacksonville Beach) houses 

up to 6 women (and their children) at a time. 

Once admitted, the goal is for each vet to learn 

life skills, find employment and their own hous-

ing within 6 months. When leaving the facility, 

the women are given a mattress (for everyone in 

her family unit). Everything else needed for a 

household she has to either buy or have donat-

ed.  Think of all those items—linens, pillows, 

dishes, silverware, pots/pan, furniture, to name a 

few.  

All-Stars can help get these women who have 

served our country off to a good start. 

For more information as well as volunteer oppor-

tunities, see Northeast Florida Women Veterans, 

Inc.          www.forwomenvets.org. 

 

2)   Volunteers in Medicine, supports working peo    

      ple who are uninsured. They have a complete   

      range of high quality services that have been   

      unavailable to those who are working but cannot  

      afford health insurance. VIM also acts as a  

      teaching site for physicians, nurses and other  

      health related careers. Learn more at: 

                               www.vin.org 

 

3) Lutheran Social Services – LSS is a local non-

profit which helps settle official refugees from 

around the world, including Afghanistan and 

Ukraine. Funds shared with LSS will be used to 

finance the needs of refugees as they settle into 

life in Jacksonville, supplementing the donations 

of products and household items from our com-

munity. Since October 1, 2021, LSS has  

resettled over 250 refugees in Jacksonville.   

Vetting refugees takes up to two years 

each.  Current Ukrainian refugees are entering 

under an established program, the Lautenberg 

Visa program for religious minorities from former 

Soviet states. Questions:  Jeanne Newton and 

Sondie Frus  can help you. 

               https://lssjax.org/programs/ 

www.forwomenvets.org.
http://www.vim.org
https://lssjax.org/programs/
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MEMBERSHIP 

By Susan Sharpe 

Sixty-eight members attended the General Meet-

ing held on March 21, 2022, at First Christian 

Church.  Four more attended via Zoom, with one 

guest.  We had one guest, plus three who joined 

as new members.  Effective that date, there were 

137 members of All Star Quilters’ Guild.  

Please pick up your 2022 Directory if you have-

n’t already done so.  Thank you to those who 

checked the information in the 2022 Directory and 

based on information brought to my attention, 

please make the following changes to your own 

directory:   

Telephone number for Patricia Wallace = 904-472-

3811;  Birthday for Sharon Buquo = 04/06  (Happy 

Birthday, Sharon!!)   

The First Quarter Update has been submitted for 

distribution (check the e-Blast).  Please print it out 

and insert it in your directory.    

I again want to thank Sherry Verell for joining me 

on the Membership Committee; she has been a 

great help through the membership drive from the 

first of the year and will continue through the year.  

Thank you, Sherry!!    

APRIL 

3   JANICE MARTIN 

6   SHARON BUQUO 

7   VALERIE BOUFFARD 

12   MARSHA BOOK-

STAVER 

13  TRISH EGBERT 

15  MAUREEN ORR 

17  GAY MONTGOMERY 

20  PATTY WALLACE 

22  BARBARA ALSOP 

23   PAT D’ELIA 

23   MARY ANNE DENNIS 

26  DEBORAH OLSON 

26 DEBORAH PEARCE 

HISTORIAN 

By Sandie Onsager 

Someone  asked recently  if  any newsletters are  

still  missing from  guild archives.  There are a 

few missing however considering the guild is 

over 30+ years old, not too many.   

If you run across paper or electronic copies of 

the ones listed below, please let me know. 

Missing newsletters 

Feb 2001  thru May 2001 

Dec 2007 

Jan 2008  thru July 2008 

May 2010 

Jan 2011 

July 2017  thru Dec 2017 

THIS MONTH ONLY: 

Special Collection of  

Household Goods 

I will be accepting clean, preferably bagged or 

packaged bedding, towels, cookware to take to 

Catholic Charities. Will deliver checks, also. 

These refugees are doctors, teachers, mothers, 

children fleeing their democratic nation due to war. 

My contact information is 

Patty Wallace 

(904) 372-3811 

P.S. There are other non-profits in area accepting 

Ukrainian families, too.  Catholic Charities is the 

one with which I am familiar. 

May God bless you. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
MAY 

6  KITTY BARRETT 

6 ELAINE BRETT 

6   ANDREA PELLEGRINO 

7   SHIRLEY SIMMONS 

13  FRANCES HALLETT 

21 MABLE HOLIMAN 

29  SUE PRICE 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
by Vicki Zoller 

Spring Cleaning and An Appeal 

Like many of us, the library picked up a bit of 

weight over the past two years.  I have added 

some new and donated books, but I have not 

gotten rid of any old books.  The racks are over-

loaded.  I can barely lift them, even with help, 

and there is not room for more crates in our clos-

et.  So I recently combed through the books and 

deleted books that are outdated or haven't been 

checked out in ages.  There were also a few du-

plicates.  Some of them books, mainly the dupli-

cates, will be on sale for the great price of $1.00 

at the library at the April general meeting.  Oth-

ers will be on the freebie table.  Give them a 

look.  You might just find a gem. 

While looking through the cards of check-out 

books, I noticed that some on the books have 

been checked out for a l-o-n-g time.  You many 

not even be aware that you have a Guild book at 

your house.  I will be sending some e-mails, re-

minding you to return overdue materials so that 

other Guild members can enjoy the books.  

Thanks you in advance for helping to get these 

books back into circulation.   

I try to stock the library with books that interest 

our members.  I have been on the lookout for a 

good book on quilt-as you-go quilting.  I know 

that may people (myself included) would like to 

make community service quilts, but are not ma-

chine quilters.  I have been looking for a book 

that has easily managed  blocks using the 

QAYG method.  Also the blocks should be able 

to be assembled into a quilt using only machine 

stitching.  I have read the reviews of several 

books, and most of the reviews are luke-warm, 

at best.  I want to spend the Guild's money wise-

ly, and buy a book that will truly be of use to our 

members.  So if anyone knows of a good QAYG 

book, please email me. 

Also, if anyone knows of a good QAYG video on 

Youtube, please share it with me.  I will pass 

along any recommendations to the rest of the 

Guild in this column.  Thanks! 

NEXT YEAR!!! 

In April 2023, Deb Strain, who is a fabric de-

signer who has been designing for Moda for 

25 years, will present a talk about her design 

and production process. Deb will present  a 

trunk show of her work, and also will have 

some of her products for sale to Guild mem-

bers.  

APRIL MEETING 

At our April guild meeting, we have Linda Hunger-

ford teaching us some new and interesting stitch-

es that we can use for future projects. This is an 

interactive program and will take some time to en-

joy. For this reason, I will be attempting to con-

dense the business part of the meeting as much 

as possible. Board members who do not NEED to 

speak at the meeting, please let me know that I 

can skip you. If you are speaking, please be brief 

and make your way to the front quickly ,in the or-

der I have you listed in the agenda. We will cover 

everything necessary and have Show and Tell. 

Thank you for understanding.  

Pat 

Announcements... 
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FEATURED QUILTER 

By Donna Calderise 

Our featured quilter this month is Joanne Alten-

burg.  Joanne is originally from Long Island, NY.  

Her family moved to Connecticut when she was 

in her teens.  She has also lived in Bermuda, Ok-

lahoma, Virginia and West Virginia.  She moved 

to Florida one year ago and LOVES it.   

Joanne started quilting a few years ago after she 

retired.  She was living in West Virginia at that 

time.  Not having any classes or guilds nearby 

she learned mostly from on-line videos.    

She started making small, quilted items like tote 

bags. She watched a video on free motion quilt-

ing and gave that a try. She was using a 1968 

Singer Touch and Sew machine and having fun!  

Her sewing machine finally gave out and she 

made a huge upgrade to a Bernina.   

Joanne accompanied her neighbor, Deb Olson to 

a meeting a few months ago and joined right 

away.  Joanne looks forward to participating in 

some of the classes that the guild offers as well 

as attending Sit and Stitch.  

She knows there are so many things she has to 

learn.  She loves seeing all the quilts during the 

meetings. They inspire her to keep learning and 

try new things.   

Joanne loves Batiks!  She has not entered a quilt 

yet in QuiltFest, but will give it some thought.  

She is currently a member of the Jacksonville 

Weavers Guild.  She has been weaving for about 

7 years and loves it.  She has been thinking 

about incorporating some woven fabric into a 

quilt.   

Joanne and her husband are both veterans and 

retired from the FBI in 2015.  They have two 

daughters and three grandchildren who live in Vir-

ginia.   

And what don’t we know about Joanne – Joanne 

and her 3-year-old Labrador Retriever have just 

joined Pet Partners and hope to start volunteering 

soon as a pet therapy team in schools as part of 

a “Read with Me” program. 

SPRING RETREAT : 

MAY 19-20-21 

 

We still have 12 openings for Spring Retreat.  

We will have one more sign up at 9:30 a.m. before 

the next general meeting. The fee is $50. It will be a 

fun filled event with a group project, plenty of time to 

work on your own projects, and many door prizes 

and goodies.    

It is being held at the Masonic Lodge on Kingsley. 

There is a portico at the building which you may use 

to unload. If you need help getting your “stuff” in, 

there will people there to help.  

People who have already signed up may also pick 

up their information notes for the retreat before the 

general meeting.  

QUILTFEST “BASKETS” 

Kathi Thompson is in charge of 2 items for the 

Quilters’ Walk at QF. One is a quilted bag to be 

filled with Black & White fabrics, and the other is a 

basket themed ”Dinner and a Movie”. 

Give her a hand with donations...not sure what’s 

needed? Just ask her! 
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The  MARKETPLACE 

All Stars may list 1—3 items For Sale, Trade, Free or Looking For. A guild member may list an item for a 

friend but the member must be the contact person. Please be sure to state a price, even OBO (Or Best Of-

fer), description of the items, and how to contact you. All arrangements will be made between the buyer/ 

seller. The Guild and Gazette have no responsibility for any transaction.  

Please submit your classified-style ad in a regular email to: sunsky@comcast.net 

LOOKING FOR: 

LINDA MARSH: Looking for a dog and house sitter 

for a friend of mine. She has 2 boxers, each weigh-

ing about 40-50 lbs. They have a doggie door and 

live on 2 acres, so you don’t have to let them in and 

out of the house. You would be required to feed 

them twice/day. They are good dogs, very sweet, 

and not scary. My friend lives off Mandarin Rd., 

about 3 miles from the church where we meet.   

The dog owner (Kim) does not mind if you bring 

your sewing machine and sew all day long. Her 

kitchen island is huge and great for cutting fabric. 

You would need to be available to stay in Kim’s 

house while her family is out of town. She has a 

beautiful home with a swimming pool, which you 

may use. Pay is $30/day. Text Linda Marsh 904-

304-4181 if interested and I can arrange for you to 

meet Kim and her dogs 

 

 

Carol Gilliland has a 22" Harrisville Design folding 

loom for sale for $600.  Several weaving books and 

shuttles will be included as well as a homemade 

warping board.  If you know anyone who might be 

interested please call or text Carol at 904-616-4428 

or email gilly2982@yahoo.com for photos and more 

info.  

 

 

You could be using this space to sell or otherwise 

get rid of things you don’t need! 

Contact Sunnie M. to work out an ad! 

 

RAFFLE QUILT TICKETS COMING! 

“Jester” our 2022 Raffle Quilt. 

Karol Blomgren has passed the date stamp to Lin-

da McClelland, to proceed with this annual project. 

Ticket sales are just waiting for our charity to be 

selected by vote at this month’s meeting (see p. 

6). 

Be ready to pick up one or more packets of tickets 

at the May meeting, so you can start talking to all 

the people you know who sold you Girl Scout 

cookies, church dinners, gift wrap, baked goods, 

or any fund-raiser! 

All Stars is officially registered with the State Of 

Florida to hold a legal raffle. Check the back of a 

ticket to learn more. 

mailto:gilly2982@yahoo.com
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All Stars BOM 2022: Through the Year  

April 

APRIL TULIPS 

For all BOMs the suggested background will be 

the LIGHTEST value. Please suit yourself by us-

ing as many colors as you like, and/ or changing 

the values. The diagram values shown are to al-

low you to see the different pieces. 

BACKGROUND 

 4—2” square A 

 8—2” x 3½” rectangle B 

 5—3½” square D  

DARK 

 12— 2” square A 

MEDIUM  

 12— 2” square A  (8 of these will be used to sew & flip with D) 

 4— 2” x 3½” rectangle C 

Corner sections: 

Sew 4—4 patch units each using 2— Dark As, 1—Background A and1— Medium A 

Sew a Medium C rectangle to the D/M side of each 4-patch unit. 

Sew 1—2” square Dark A to the end of 4 Background B rectangles 

Sew one unit to each of the 4-Patch/ C units. 

Side sections: 

The 8 remaining medium 2” square As will be used to “Sew & Flip” on 2 corners of 

4 D squares.  

Draw one diagonal line on the WS of each 2” square.  

Place one square in a corner of 4 Ds so the line runs from one side to another  

(NOT into the corner). Sew on that line. 

Press up into the corner to form a triangle (C on the diagram). Trim extra layer out 

if everything matches up. 

After doing 4, go back and do another “SEW & FLIP” square to make the Ds look 

like the diagram (like a little house). 

Sew a B rectangle on the “roof” side of the D/C units. 

A 

B 

A B 

C 

B 

D D 

A 


